
TOWN OF AUBURN, MASSACHUSETTS

This form must be filed at least 48 hours in advance, not including Sat, Sun, 

or holidays and must include an agenda of items the chair reasonably expects 

to discuss 

Date October 6, 2022

Board/Committee: Auburn School Committee Meeting  

Building & address: School Committee Room, 5 West Street Auburn, MA 01501

Month: October Date 12 Day of Week Wednesday Time 6:00 p.m.

Agenda Items:    

1 Meeting  Minutes Approval from 9/12/22

2 Special Recognition: Ali DeLuca and HS Special Olympics

3 Student Representatives Report

4 Spotlight on Students: AHS Student Council-Discussion of Homecoming Events

5 School Safety

6 COVID-19 Update

7 Superintendent Listening Session & Student Survey

8 Superintendent's Evaluation

9 October 1 Enrollment

10 Budget Kickoff

11 Equity in Special Education Indicators and Initiatives Status 2022-23

12 APS School Building Study Committee

13 Superintendent's Draft Performance Goals for 2022-2023

14 Teaching and Learning Report: MCAS Data, Newsletter

15 Business/Financial Report: Year to Date Budget Report, Budget Transfers, 

FY2028 and FY2024 CIP Articles

Jessie Harrington
Committee Chair 

**TV COVERAGE WILL TAKE PRIORITY ON ROOM ASSIGNMENTS.

Join Zoom Meeting: https://auburn-k12-ma-us.zoom.us/j/85712823082
Please email Mandy Williams if you plan on joining the meeting via Zoom. 

mwilliams@auburn.k12.ma.us



Auburn School Committee Meeting Agenda 

5 West Street, Auburn, Massachusetts 01501 
  

October 12, 2022 - 6:00 p.m. 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://auburn-k12-ma-us.zoom.us/j/85712823082 

 
Meeting ID: 857 1282 3082  

Television: Charter Channel 194  
 

YouTube: ACTVAUBURN 
 

Call to Order: 
This meeting of the Town of Auburn School Committee is being conducted both in person and 
remotely, consistent with Governor Baker’s Executive Order of March 12, 2020, and extended 
through March 31, 2023.   
 
For the public to join the meeting remotely through Zoom, please use the link posted on the agenda 
on the Town’s Website.   
 
The Governor’s Order, along with all supporting materials that have been provided to members of 
this body, is available on the Town’s website.  The public is encouraged to follow along using the 
posted agenda.  
 
Please note that this meeting is being recorded by Auburn Cable Television. 
Accordingly, all members of this meeting who will participate: please be aware that other people 
may be able to see you, and please take care not to “screen share” your computer.  Anything 
that you broadcast may be captured by the recording. Thank you.  
 
Pledge:  
 
Our Vision:  The Vision of the Auburn Public Schools is to educate and prepare students 
for the opportunities and challenges of a changing world.  
 
Our Commitment: We will create, maintain, and support an environment that fosters a 
sense of belonging for all students in our schools without regard to race, color, sex, 
religion, national origin, sexual orientation, gender identity, homelessness, poverty, 
spoken language and ability. 
 
CITIZENS’ COMMENTS: 
  
SPECIAL RECOGNITIONS:  
Ali DeLuca - Auburn High School receiving National Banner Recognition from Special Olympics 
International. Auburn High School has successfully achieved national standards of excellence in the 
area of inclusion, advocacy and respect. The athletes, partners, students, coaches, volunteers, 
teachers, staff and administration at Auburn High School have all played key roles in creating a 
social climate where everyone feels included and respected for who they are. Auburn High School 
is only 1 of 12 schools in Massachusetts and among 164 schools nationwide to achieve this status 
for the 2021-22 school year.  

https://auburn-k12-ma-us.zoom.us/j/86020484434


 
MINUTES: 9/21/22 
 
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES REPORT:          
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:  
 
Spotlight on Students                Information 
Auburn High School Student Council - Discussion of Homecoming Events 
 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
 
School Safety               Information 
On October 7th, staff participated in the Active Shooter drill under the guidance of the Auburn 
Police Department.  The drill was successful in that it allowed staff to experience what might be 
heard or felt in such a situation.  Time was allotted for staff to debrief the process, for the APD to 
provide feedback and for questions to be answered.  In the coming days, modified drills will be 
conducted with students at Auburn Middle School and Auburn High School. 
 
COVID 19 Update                Information 
Given the current status of COVID 19 guidance, I will only note COVID 19 updates on the school 
committee agenda if there are changes that warrant the reporting of such.  As noted previously, I 
will report COVID 19 positive cases out to the community on Tuesday and Friday of each week.  If 
there is a classroom or group where 3 or more positive cases are found, families will be notified to 
be extra vigilant watching for symptoms with their child.  If we experience a significant increase in 
staff and student absences, causing the closure of a classroom or a school, we will notify the 
community as far in advance as possible.  We see this scenario as highly unlikely but want the 
community to be aware.  The community can access the weekly number of COVID 19 positive 
cases via the Data Dashboard located on our website at www.auburn.k12.ma.us. 
 
 
Superintendent Listening Sessions and Student Surveys         Information 
The October 3rd Superintendent Listening Session had to be canceled however, we did hold the 
October 11th Superintendent Listening Session with members of the APS community.  The goal of 
the sessions was to share information related to the current draft of the Strategic Plan and to 
answer questions and to further explore options to ensure all of our students receive what they 
need to be successful in our schools.  Students attending SWIS, AMS and AHS are in the process 
of completing surveys(copies in your packet), along with the opportunity to participate in a 
Discussion Group with the Superintendent(to be scheduled).  These results are being compiled 
and will be shared with you at a later date.  Listening Sessions for teachers will be held during the 
week of October 17th. 
 
 
Superintendent’s Evaluation               Information 
As noted at the September 7, 2022 School Committee meeting, the Superintendent’s contract 
requires the completion of her performance evaluation to take place in October of 2022, reflecting 
on her tenure since January of 2022.  The Committee will share the conclusions from the 
evaluation process outlined at that meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS:  

https://datastudio.google.com/u/0/reporting/1c696082-5535-4ed4-8dcb-0fca65f011ef/page/ZzRpB


 
October 1 Enrollment              Information 
As we do each year, the student enrollment for this school year is included in your packet.  As you 
can see, we have 7 fewer students enrolled compared to the 2021-2022 school year.  This 
continues to be lower than the highest enrollment years of 2018-2019 and 2019-2020.  We will 
monitor this on a regular basis.  We have also included information on new student registrations, 
out of district placements and school choice enrollment. 
 
 
Budget Kickoff               Information 
The 2023-2024 Budget season is upon us.  Mrs. Wirizbicki has begun the process of sharing 
previous year budget information with members of the Leadership Team as they plan for next 
school year.  I look for the Committee’s input for items or initiatives that the Committee believes 
should be identified as a priority for the 2023-2024 budget.  As is the case each school year, we 
will be mindful of the contractual obligations delineated in the collective bargaining agreements 
currently in place.  We will enter negotiations with the Instructional Assistants, Secretaries and 
Custodians this school year as the contracts of these groups expire on June 30, 2023.  We 
continue to monitor bus ridership as it may become necessary to add an additional school bus 
next year while also monitoring the transportation and tuition for students in out of district 
placements.  The proposed 2023-2024 Budget Timeline is as follows: 
 
October 12, 2022 School Committee to discuss/set priorities for FY24 Budget 

October 14-November 2nd   Leadership Team Budget Preparation and Discussion 
November 9, 2022 FY 2024 Budget Document submitted to School Committee 
November 30, 2022 Budget Presentations to School Committee  
January 4, 2023 School Committee must vote a draft budget to send to Town Manager by 

January 6th 
January 6, 2023 FY 2024 School Dept. DRAFT Budget Submitted to Town Manager and Chief 

Financial Officer 
January 9, 2023 FY 2024 School Dept. DRAFT Budget Available for Public 

Comment/Questions on Web Site 
 
 
Equity in Special Education Indicators and Initiatives Status 2022-2023                Information 
In your packet you will find an email received from Russell Johnston, Senior Associate 
Commissioner from DESE.  This email is to inform Auburn of its status related to Significant 
Disproportionality, which measures whether students from certain racial and ethnic groups are 
disproportionately placed in certain settings and are disproportionately receiving certain kinds of 
disciplinary removals. This email also addresses the status of Auburn related to Indicators 4, 9 
and 10 which examine if students with IEPs from certain racial and ethnic groups are suspended 
or expelled more than comparable students statewide and also if the same group of students are 
disproportionately receiving special education services.  I am pleased to report to the Committee 
that Auburn was either ‘not identified’, ‘not flagged’ or ‘not identified or at risk’.  I would like to 
share my appreciation for the work Mr. Walton, Director of Pupil Services and his entire team have 
done to earn these ratings. 
 
Auburn Public Schools School Building Study Committee           Action 
As discussed at the School Committee meeting on September 21st, one confirmed and one 
potential residential building project in the town of Auburn may have an impact on school enrollment 
in the coming years.  Given that, I seek the support of the Committee to form the Auburn Public 
Schools School Building Study Committee.  It is my hope to gather a range of participants from the 



school community and the town, to review the current building resources available to us, to discuss 
options for the use of current space in school buildings and to recommend options to ensure the 
Auburn Public Schools can accommodate new student enrollments in the coming years. 
 
Recommended Motion….to support the formation of the Auburn Public Schools School Building 
Study Committee. 
 
Superintendent’s Draft Performance Goals for 2022-2023           Action 
As outlined in the Superintendent’s contract, yearly performance goals are to be presented to the 
Committee by October 15 each school year.  In your packet, you will find draft performance goals.  
These are being presented in draft format to allow for the addition or inclusion of any areas noted 
from the performance evaluation being completed this evening.  The draft goals can be updated 
and presented again at the next meeting if warranted. 
 
Recommended Motion…..to accept the Superintendent’s Performance Goals as presented for the 
2022-2023 school year. 
 
 
TEACHING AND LEARNING REPORT:            Information 
On September 26, the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education 

released official 2022 MCAS Data to school districts, and on September 29, data was released to 

the public.  For this evening’s meeting, I have prepared an overview of trends and patterns seen 

statewide.  As a district, we have initiated meetings examining student results both at the 

individual and aggregate level and look forward to sharing information seen in our data at the 

October 26th School Committee meeting. 

 

In September, we launched a monthly memo for all Auburn employees.  The Teaching and 

Learning Newsletter puts the spotlight on teaching and learning inside our schools as well as 

offering insights and opportunities to improve our work with students. 

 

BUSINESS/FINANCIAL REPORT:  

 

Year to Date Budget Report                    Information 
Mrs. Wirzbicki has provided a year to date budget report dated October 5, 2022 for your review. 
 
Budget Transfers                                           Action 
Mrs. Wirzbicki has provided a listing of Budget Transfers dated October 5, 2022, between the  
same series for your information, along with a listing of transfers between different series for which 
she is seeking your approval. 
 
Recommended Motion…..to approve the list of Transfers dated, October 5, 2022, as presented 
by the Business Manager. 
 
FY2028 and FY2024 CIP Articles                                                                                       Action 
Mrs. Wirzbicki and Mr. Fahey, with the input of the Building Principals have put together a list of CIP 
needs for FY2028, while reviewing the previously agreed upon FY2024 CIP for needed changes.  
These lists are in your packet for your consideration and approval.  Once approved they will be sent  
over to CFO Kazanovicz, to be included in the Total CIP requested from the Town as part of the FY2024 
Budget preparation.   



 
Recommended Motion…..to approve the FY2024 and FY2028 Capital Improvement Plans as 
presented by the Business Manager and to forward them to the Town for inclusion as part of the  
FY2024 CIP Budget.  
Adjournment 
Roll Call Vote: 
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